
Hummingbird Pathfinder Club 

God has brought the Hummingbird Pathfinder club though another year safely. 

This year 2020 has turned out to be one of a difference to say the least. As we begun 

back in January to go on God’s errands with our pathfinders and staff, we never 

anticipated that it would turn out the way it did. 

As our Theme was Mission Driven Excellence and working together as one body for 

Christ, our aim was to go tell it to the world. One of our early plans was to take our 

children out to spread the love of God in another city. We also had plans to take them 

to educational sites to learn more about our rich heritage. Our aim is to help each child 

come to a saving knowledge of Jesus. 

In the pathfinder club we also focus on helping our young people ages 10-15 be the 

best that they can be Physically, mentally, and spiritually. Also, to help them face the 

different challenges that life brings. We were also embarking on a few projects to help 

grow our club. 

Then the month of March came along, and everything changed due to the corona virus 

pandemic. The plans we had for outdoor activities were replaced by no outdoor 

activities. Not being able to come together, we had to social distance. Life as we know 

it was changing right before our eyes. We had to move to a new way of doing things 

“The New Normal.” Our meetings had to be done online via zoom. We now had to 

refocus and plan differently to adjust to our new situation. Despite everything we still 

managed to accomplish some things. To God be the glory. 

In conclusion, as a club we will continue to allow the Holy Spirit to lead, guide and 

empower us to help our pathfinders come to a saving knowledge of Christ. We ask 

that the church continue to lift our children up in prayer. 

Thanks, to our team of hard-working volunteers for their dedication and love for 

working with our children. To our parents for entrusting us to work with them in this 

part of the vineyard. 

May the God of heaven and earth continue to bless us all as we continue to give our 

best to his service. Also, to make our club a vehicle for saving our young people. 

Bridget Phillip 

 


